
  

September  2015  The Lions Center Chatter 
Celebrated annually on the first 
Monday in September, Labor 
Day celebrates the achievements 
of the American worker.  The 
holiday pays tribute to the      
contributions of workers whose 
efforts have created the strength, 
prosperity and well-being of the 
United States.  Labor Day was 
first celebrated by our Canadian 
neighbors to the north.  In the 
United States, Labor Day was 
first celebrated in 1882 when 
workers paraded through the 
streets of New York City.  The 
point behind that first Labor 
Day parade in New York was to 

draw attention to the 12 hour a day,  seven day a week schedule that was the     
standard work week at that point in time in American.    This first parade was held 
in support of a move to an 8 hour work day for American workers.   In 1894,   
President Grover Cleveland signed a law establishing the first Monday in            
September as a national holiday honoring America’s workers.  It took until 1916 
for the 8 hour work day to became the standard work day in America.  Today,     
Labor Day has come to symbolize the  traditional end of summer, as schools         
reopen.  Thought by many to be a holiday unique to the United States, a day       
honoring workers is common in many countries around the world, though the 

dates of the celebration vary among countries.   

Did you know that: 

¶ There are 155 million workers age 16 and over in the United States. 

¶ Labor Day is sometimes referred to as the White Border—meaning that it is            
inappropriate to wear white  clothing or shoes , or carry a white handbag after 

Labor Day. 

¶ The week of Labor Day represents the unofficial start of the National   Football 
League season, with the first official game of the new season typically being 

played on the Thursday after Labor Day. 

Thank You! 
 

To all of the employees of The Lions Center for your dedication to the work you do 

in providing outstanding care and service to each and every resident of our facility!   

We couldn’t do it without you!  



The Family Council will be 

holding a Salad Bar Lunch 

fundraiser on September   24th.  

The cost will be $5.00 per person 

and will include salad, dessert 

and drink.  Take out orders will 

be available.  Watch for sign up 

sheets on facility bulletin boards 

in the near future.    

The next Family Council 

meeting is scheduled for 

September 28, 2015 at 10 

am in The Lions Center 

conference room.  All fam-

ily members are invited—

and encouraged—to join 

us.  If you have any     

questions, feel free to   

contact Nancy Lough,   

Director of  Socia l         

Services.   

Coming Soon 
The Family Council will be sponsoring a 
Fall Social in November to include           
refreshments and entertainment for       
everyone’s enjoyment.  More details will be 
coming soon in future issues of the The Li-
ons Chatter.   

Stop by and check out the beautiful Fall/Harvest Baskets that are being raffled 
off by The Lions Center Family Council.  These beautiful baskets contain over 

$200 worth of beautiful 
fall items  that are sure to 
bring joy to your home or 
office space.  The drawing 
for the baskets will be 
held on  October 9th.  
Tickets are $1.00 each or 
6 for $5.00 and are    
available from any Family 
Council member or in the 
Social Services office.  
Pam Glenn was the     
winner of the Back to 
School Basket!  

Lions Center Cookbooks are still 
available for $12.95 and they make 
a great gift.  They are available 
from any Family Council Member 
or in the Social Services office . 



August Birthdays 

Residents 

Carolyn McGreevy 
Doris Crabtree 
Helen Gorsuch 

Pauline Weltman 
Peachie Werner 

Rita Sills 
Robert Ritchie 
Sandra McGee 
Sharon Jacobs 
Shirley DôAtri 

William Massey 

Staff 

Kacey Barb 

Lori Drake 

Mary Saville 

Allison Blank 

Ashley McDonald 

Natosha Newhouse 

Andrew Scott 

Luann Whitaker 

Tom Spiker 



Johnny Appleseed Day is celebrated on September 26th each year.  You may 

remember from school days that Johnny Appleseed, whose real name  was 

John Chapman, was a legendary nurseryman who dedicated his life to   

growing apples trees throughout the eastern United States.  Many people    

assume that Johnny Appleseed is a fictional character, but he is indeed real.  

Even though he was a very successful man, owning 1200 acres of land and 

apple trees that he had planted, he lived a very simple life.   Over the course 

of the 50 years   during the late 1700’s  and  early 1800’s   he planted and sold 

trees and  provided seeds to the pioneers  who were settling  what is now 

Pennsylvania, Ohio, Kentucky, Illinois and Indiana.  In addition to having a 

passion  for growing apples,  Johnny Appleseed also demonstrated a love for 

animals and is said to have been a vegetarian throughout his life.  He is  said 

to have worn a metal pot with a handle as his hat, which he would then use to 

cook his meals an open fire that he built at night while on his journey of 

planting apple trees.  Some sources say that Johnny Appleseed’s favorite    

apple is the Rambo apple.   





 American Legion DayðSeptember 16th 
The American Legion organization was established by  

Congress in 1919 as a patriotic veterans organization to 

serve  the veterans of World War I.  Today, the American 

Legion includes all veterans and boasts a national         

membership of 2.4 million veterans.  American Legion     

activities are geared toward strengthening communities and 

include the American Legion Baseball program, which      

educates young people about the importance of sportsmanship, citizenship and 

fitness. The Operation Comfort Warriors program supports recovering wounded 

warriors and their families,  providing them with "comfort items" and the kind 

of support that makes a hospital feel a little bit more like home. The Legion also 

raises  millions of dollars in  donations at the local, state and national levels to 

help veterans and their families during times of need and to provide college            

scholarship   opportunities.   

Thank You to all the veterans here at The Lions  Center.   

We sincerely appreciate and value your service! 

 

 

In 1978, President Jimmy Carter  proclaimed the first Sunday after Labor Day to 

be Grandparents Day.  Marian McQuade from Fayette County, West Virginia   

initially proposed the designation of  a special day to honor grandparents.   Her 

hope was to persuade grandchildren to tap the wisdom and heritage that their 

grandparents could provide.  The Lions Center extends a heartfelt  best wishes to 

the many special  grandparents that are part of The Lions Center family.   

G is the giving, they are always there   

R  is for richness, so beyond compare 

A  for adoration, for one and for all 

N is for nice, to receive their call 

D is for delightful, itôs their special way 

P is for perfect, each and everyday 

A is for Angels, precious like gold 

R is for radiant, makes life glow 

E is for endure, all that may come 

N is for noble, always standing strong 

T is for tender, the softness of touch 

S is for special, we love them so much. 





The Lions Center is a 101-bed non profit skilled nursing 

facility that has been providing quality care to residents 

of Allegany County and surrounding communities since 

1969.  Our trained professional staff provide 24-hour 

skilled nursing services.  The Lions Center is committed 

to providing the best  possible care in a friendly, loving 

way, that will insure maintaining each residentôs dignity 

and individuality.  We provide services to nourish the 

whole personðbody, mind and spirit.  We encourage 

participation is daily activities such as games, crafts, 

exercise, music, and bedside activities.  Pastoral services 

are also provided by various denominations to meet the 

residentôs spiritual needs.     

Images found in the Lions Center Chatter, with the 

exception of photographs of events are the courtesy of 

Google Images.  No copyright infringement is intended. 

Follow us on  

The Lions Center Newsletter is also 

available on the facilityôs website at 

www.lionscenter.com  


